Del Puerto Water District

Phone (209) 892-4470
Fax (209) 892-4469

Memo

To: Landowners/Water Users

From: Anthea G. Hansen, General Manager

Subject: Informational Materials Shared at the District’s 2021 Landowner/Customer Meeting
Date: December 1, 2021

Enclosed please find materials distributed to those who were able to join us at our recent Landowner/Customer
meeting. If you have any questions about any of these documents, please do not hesitate to contact the office.

In addition to a brief review of these materials, Staff covered discussion topics on water operations and right-of-way,
the Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (SGMA), the District’s 2020 Conversion of its Water Service Contract
to a permanent Re-payment Contract, and most importantly, our water supply outlook for 2022-23. As | am sure
you are aware, 2022 is forecasted to be an even tougher year than 2021, with a very high level of certainty that we
will once again be faced a 0% CVP allocation.

We will continue to communicate available information about CVP water operations in general and the 2022-23
outlook during the winter months ahead. Suffice it to say for now, you can plan on the following:

e Any supplies remining in your account on February 28, 2022 will be able to be rescheduled into next water
year

® All timely-received requests for the 2022-23 Pre-purchase Program are expected to be fulfilled by April 2022
(best estimate at this time)

e The NVRRWP allocation of six inches per irrigable acre will be available, however its use may be limited on a
monthly basis between March and August

All of the above, however, is subject to evolving CVP and SWP operational conditions, up to and including extreme
limitations on the export of water and the possibility that monthly limits on deliveries may be required.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve you this past year.

Sincerely,
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General Manager






